
 

 

 

Mr Joe Mahon 
Aircraft Noise Competent Authority 
County Hall 
Swords 
Co. Dublin 
K67 X8Y2 

 

Thursday, 25 June 2020 

[By email] 

 

 

 

Dear Mr Mahon 
 

RE: APPLICATION FOR PLANNING PERMISSION FOR A CHANGE OF USE TO PROVIDE FOR AN 

INCREASED COMBINED PASSENGER CAPACITY FOR ALL PASSENGER BUILDINGS FROM 32 

MILLION PASSENGERS PER ANNUM (MPPA) TO 35 MPPA (OF WHICH 3 MPPA WILL BE 

CONNECTING PASSENGERS) IN THE TOWNLANDS OF CORBALLIS AND COLLINSTOWN, AT 

DUBLIN AIRPORT, CO. DUBLIN 

 

FCC Reg Ref: F19A/0449 

 

 

We refer to the above application and your most recent correspondence dated 9th April 2020.  We wish 

to advise that daa plc has determined that the proposed increase in passenger capacity for all passenger 

buildings from 32mppa to 35mppa is no longer required in the short term. This is due to the recent 

impacts of Covid-19 on the number of passengers expected to utilise Dublin Airport over the next 12 – 

24 months. As a result, we have advised the planning authority that the planning application is 

withdrawn pursuant to article 37(1) of the Planning and Development Regulations 2001 – 2019. 

 

Future growth in passenger numbers at the airport will continue to be planned for in the long term and 

a subsequent planning application will be submitted to the planning authority in due course.  

 
I trust that the above is in order and would appreciate a letter of acknowledgement.    

 

Yours sincerely  

 
Gavin Lawlor 

Director 

Tom Phillips + Associates 

 

 


